Decision No. C00-455

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF COLORADO

DOCKET NO. 00A-123CP-TA

THE APPLICATION OF TF TRANSPORTATION, LLC, FOR TEMPORARY AUTHORITY TO CONDUCT OPERATIONS AS A COMMON CARRIER BY MOTOR VEHICLE FOR HIRE.

DECISION ON APPLICATION FOR REHEARING, REARGUMENT, OR RECONSIDERATION
Mailed Date:  May 4, 2000

Adopted Date:  April 26, 2000
I. BY THE COMMISSION:

Statement

1. This matter comes before the Commission for consideration of the Application for Rehearing, Reargument, and Reconsideration of Decision No. C00-322 Mailed March 30, 2000, (“RRR”) filed by Denver Taxi, LLC; Denver Shuttle, LLC; and Shuttle Associates, LLC (collectively “Denver Shuttle”). 

2. On March 6, 2000, TF Transportation, LLC (“TF”) filed an application for temporary authority to conduct operations by motor vehicle for hire.  Notice was given, and Denver Shuttle and Golden West Commuter, LLC (“Golden West”) filed interventions opposing the application.  

3. On March 28, 2000, Denver Shuttle and TF filed a stipulated motion (“stipulation”) restrictively to amend the requested temporary authority.  Portions of the stipulation, not relevant here, satisfied the objections of Golden West.  In pertinent part, the stipulation restricted TF to a maximum of eight vehicles.  The Commission accepted the stipulation, except for the eight-vehicle restriction, and granted the temporary authority in Decision No. C00-322.  

4. Denver Shuttle filed its application for RRR because of the Commission’s exclusion of the eight-vehicle restriction from the grant of temporary authority.  We will deny the application for RRR.

5. Denver Shuttle argues only that there is or should be no policy against vehicle limitations in contract carriage and that the restriction was “freely negotiated.”  Neither argument is persuasive.  What is persuasive at this juncture is the lack of record support for or public benefit to a vehicle restriction, especially for a temporary authority.  Neither the stipulation nor the application for RRR supports a vehicle restriction.  Given the lack of support, we need not address here whether a vehicle restriction policy is appropriate for contract carriage.  Denver Shuttle fails to state good cause for the restriction.     

ORDER

B. The Commission Orders That:

1. The Application for Rehearing, Reargument, and Reconsideration of Decision No. C00-322 Mailed March 30, 2000, filed by Denver Taxi, LLC; Denver Shuttle, LLC; and Shuttle Associates, LLC is denied.  

2. This Order is effective on its Mailed Date.  

C. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS' WEEKLY MEETING
 
April 26, 2000.
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Bruce N. Smith
Director
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